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	Assemblywoman Laura Richardson Elected to Represent the 37th Congressional District

Last week, California State Assemblywoman Laura Richardson was elected to the House of Representatives in a special election in the heavily Democratic 37th Congressional District, which includes Carson, Compton and portions of Long Beach.  Richardson took 67 percent of the vote; Republican John Kanaley, a police officer and Iraq war veteran, polled second with 25 percent of the voter.  Turnout was 8.6 percent of registered voters casting ballots.  According to the registrar results, Richardson received 14,105 votes compared to Kanaley's 5,309.

Richardson will soon resign from her California Assembly seat and be sworn into Congress on September 4th.  Ms. Richardson replaces the late Rep. Juanita Millender-McDonald, who died of cancer in April at age 68, which reduced California’s count of full committee chair positions from five to four.  Millender-McDonald chaired the House Administration Committee since Democrats assumed the House majority in January.

Metro Chair Pam O’Connor has sent a congratulatory letter to the Hon. Laura Richardson and Metro Government Relations staff is working with her new congressional office staff to arrange for a briefing on our programs and services as soon as her schedule allows.

Successful 65-Foot Metro Liner Media Event

Today, I joined Board Chair Pam O’Connor, Directors Yvonne B. Burke, Zev Yaroslavsky, Mayor Antonio Villaraigosa, and U.S. Congressman Brad Sherman in a highly successful media event to debut the new 65-foot Metro Liner demonstration bus on the Metro Orange Line this morning.  Officials, who touted the vehicle as the largest of its kind to be placed into service by any transit agency in the United States, also cited Metro’s leadership in advancing bus technology and called for the passage of legislation to permanently exempt operation of 65-foot buses on dedicated transitways throughout Los Angeles County.  All major metropolitan television, print and radio media outlets covered this event.  Stories are expected to run today and tomorrow.
Metro Makes Presentation to the Institute of Internal Auditors

Last week, Ruthe Holden, Chief Auditor, and Lynn McKenzie, a partner at KPMG, spoke at the Institute of Internal Auditors’ (IIA) Risk and Control Conference in San Diego.  The topic of their seminar was “Making Risk Based Auditing Practical for Staff Application”.
Over 300 participants attended IIA’s annual Risk and Control conference.  The objectives of the conference included learning about best practices in controls and risk management, gaining insight into new risks the audit profession may face in the near future, discussing best practices with industry leaders and peers, and gaining a better understanding of the role internal auditing plays in today’s business environment.  
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